
 

 

CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER 

JUNE 21, 2024 

 

IMPORTANT COUNCIL DATES: 
  

 July 15, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 August 5, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 August 11, Sunday, 3:30 p.m. to 7 p.m. – Ice Cream Social (Shafor Park) 

 August 18, Sunday – Smith Gardens 50th Anniversary (Smith Gardens) 

 August 19, Monday, 5 p.m. – Work Session (30 Park) 

 September 10, Tuesday, 5:30 p.m. – BRC Meeting (30 Park)  

 September 16, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 October 7, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 October 15, Tuesday, 5:30 p.m. – BRC Meeting (30 Park)  

 October 21, Monday, 5 p.m. – Council/Staff Retreat (Smith Gardens) 
  

  

BUSINESS UPDATE: 

 

➢ 1313 Far Hills:  Enclosed are DDN and Register articles about the sale of 1313 Far Hills.  Details 

are available on the city website.  So far, 247 people have visited the website posting. 

 

➢ 2024 CPA:  The following 10 citizens are enrolled in the 2024 Citizen Police Academy.  We still 

have two open spots.    
 

 Karen Schnee – 2416 Fairmont Ave 

 Carol Holm – 223 Hilltop Ave 

 Kathy Bolmida – 215 Triangle Ave 

 Vicki Brown – 329 Telford Ave Unit A 

 Joseph Scott – 249 Claranna Ave 

 Georgiana Nye – 16 Ashridge Rd 

 Graham Bailey – 112 Far Hills Ave 

 Donald Balduf – 1611 Shroyer Rd 

 Harry Bourne – 216 Corona Ave 

 Douglas Hammer – 1916 Far Hills Ave 

 

➢ Hefty ReNew Program:  Enclosed is a DDN article about the new Hefty ReNew Program now 

available in Oakwood.    

 

➢ Vandalia Interim City Manager:  Enclosed is a DDN article about Mark Schwieterman serving 

as interim city manager with the resignation of Dan Wendt.  Mark is serving in this capacity 

through the Shared Resources Center. 

 

➢ Historical Marker: Enclosed are DDN and Register articles about the newest historical marker 

commemorating Four Mile Tavern… and also about Centerville/Washington Township 

installing their first historical marker.  What do they say? … “Imitation is the sincerest form of 

flattery.” 

 

➢ Marijuana Dispensaries:  Enclosed is another DDN article about marijuana operations being 

prohibited by local cities.   

 

 

 

 



 

➢ Five Rivers MetroParks Levy:  Enclosed are DDN and Register articles about Five Rivers 

MetroParks seeking another tax levy in the fall to cover a backlog of maintenance projects. They 

will seek an additional 1.0 mill, which equates to about $35/year per $100,000 of appraised home 

value.   

 

➢ BZA:  Enclosed is Linda Weprin’s resignation letter and a letter we mailed to her this week. 

 
➢ Top 100 Administrator:  Enclosed is a Register article about Oakwood Superintendent Dr. 

Gupta being recognized as a Top 100 Administrator. 

 

➢ ADAMHS:  Enclosed is another DDN article about the failed ADAMHS crisis care center.  

 
➢ July 11 BZA:  We have no applications so this meeting is cancelled. 

 
➢ That Day in May:  The event was again a huge success for The Rotary Club of Oakwood.  Below 

is a note from the weekly Rotary newsletter with some details: 

 
Doug Hammer presented our final TDIM numbers and despite having fewer participants 

at the Pancake Breakfast and the Golf Outing, the tireless efforts of Dan Turben and Joe 

Scott brought in over $7K more in sponsor donations and, at a net profit of $38K, put us 

over last year’s total! Adding in credit card acceptance kicked up the games ticket 

purchases big time and we brought in over $1K just from credit card sales alone. Due to 

the efforts of Club members in every phase of TDIM from planning, coordination, meetings 

and boots on the ground day-of, we will be presenting a check for $25,000 to the 

Foundation for community grants. A portion of the proceeds raised will also go to our 

Club to fund our expenses and to continue to provide community services such as RYLA, 

scholarships, sandwich making, and more. 

 
➢ Montgomery County Animal Resource Center (ARC):  A couple representatives from the ARC 

are planning to attend our July 15 council meeting to speak about the services of their 

organization.  Chief Hill gives his semi-annual staff briefing that evening and will include in his 

presentation some information about the work done through our Public Safety Department in 

addressing stray pets and wild animals. 

 

➢ Smith Gardens 50th Anniversary:  We will celebrate the 50th anniversary of the city receiving 

Smith Gardens and Carol’s 50th year on city staff on Sunday, August 18.  We are finalizing 

details about the event and will publish them in the near future. 

 

➢ Senator Niraj Antani:  Enclosed is a DDN article about the city of Centerville considering a 

resolution calling for the resignation of State Senator Niraj Antani.  In a recent DDN article, it 

was reported that Sen. Antani has missed most of the Senate sessions and votes over the past few 

months. 

 

➢ Safety Department Report:  Enclosed is the May report. 

 

➢ Chickens:  Enclosed is a DDN article reporting that the city of New Carlisle voted 4-3 to allow 

chickens on residential properties within city limits.  Immediately thereafter, the city council 

began discussion on an ordinance amendment to add restrictions on how the chickens could be 

kept. 

 

 

 

 



 

➢ Sinclair College:  Sinclair continues as one of the gems in our Dayton region.  Below is an email 

received this week from President (and Oakwood resident) Steve Johnson.  Enclosed is a fact 

sheet about the 2023-24 school year. 
 

 
 

Dear Valued Community Partners, 
  
As we conclude another remarkable academic year, I am filled with gratitude for your support, 
which has played a pivotal role in continuing to help more students gain more education in this 
region. 
  
At Sinclair Community College, our goal is to provide high-quality, affordable education that equips 
individuals with the skills and knowledge necessary to secure rewarding careers or transfer to a 
bachelor’s degree program.  This year, we celebrated the achievements of 8,400 students who 
earned degrees and certificates, positioning them for success in high-demand fields for our region 
such as engineering, aviation, cyber security, HVAC, health care, business management, and much 
more.   
 
Since our founding 137 years ago, Sinclair has transformed countless lives, with nearly 94,000 
graduates earning degrees or certificates over the past three decades alone.  These remarkable 
accomplishments would not be possible without the invaluable support of our community 
partners, donors, and advocates like you. 
 
Your commitment to making quality education accessible has ensured Sinclair students have the 
resources they need to succeed, ultimately contributing to the economic well-being of our region.   
 
As we look ahead, we remain dedicated to our mission of empowering individuals and families 
through education, and we are grateful for your continued partnership in this endeavor.   Please 
take a moment to review the attached document, which highlights Sinclair’s recent milestones and 
impactful initiatives.   
  
On behalf of the entire Sinclair Community College family, I extend my heartfelt gratitude to your 
support.  Together, we are making a lasting difference in the lives of thousands of students and 
the communities we serve. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Steve  
Steven L. Johnson, Ph.D.  
President and CEO 
Sinclair College  
937.512.2525  
president.johnson@sinclair.edu 

 
 

➢ Social Media Training:  Enclosed is another copy of the flyer for the event to be held from 9:30 

a.m. to 12 noon on Friday, July 26.  Healy is registered.  Please let Lori know if you would like 

to attend. 

 

 

 

mailto:president.johnson@sinclair.edu
http://www.sinclair.edu/


 

➢ MCD:  Enclosed is a letter from General Manager MaryLynn Lodor providing details on the 

recent decision to pause the planned readjustment of flood protection assessments.  MaryLynn 

attended our June 3 city manager roundtable meeting to explain what took place over the past 

couple months and what is planned for the next year or two.  She reported that MCD is in the 

process of hiring a consultant to assist in reevaluating the funding model.  MCD and the 

consultant will seek stakeholder input as they go along. 

 

➢ EV PPV:  We still do not have a delivery date for our all-electric police pursuit vehicle. 

 

➢ RTA Trolley:  Demolition work continued this week along Far Hill Avenue… with additional 

overhead wires removed, along with numerous poles. 

 

➢ Food Waste Recovery and Resource Program:  Enclosed is a letter we sent this week to 

Montgomery County Environmental Services expressing our support of the proposed new food 

waste program.  Assuming planning goes well, and funding is obtained, the program should 

commence sometime in 2025. 

 

➢ Sidewalk, Curb and Driveway Apron Project: The sidewalk, curb and apron work in the Far Hills 

Business District is now expected to start sometime next week.  

 

➢ Far Hills Storm Sewer:  All of the new concrete roadway curb and driveway aprons on Devereux 

were poured this week, along with the concrete curb in the median island at Far Hills and Forrer.  

Concrete roadway replacement on Devereux will commence next week.   

 

HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND! 

 

 

 

TRANSMITTALS NOTED WITHIN NEWSLETTER 
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DDN article re:  Hefty ReNew Program 

DDN article re:  Vandalia Interim City Manager 

DDN & Register articles re:  Historical Marker 

DDN article re:  Marijuana Dispensaries 

DDN & Register articles re:  Five Rivers MetroParks Levy 

BZA Letters 

Register article re:  Top 100 Administrator 

DDN article re:  ADAMHS 

BZA Cancellation Memo  

DDN article re:  Senator Niraj Antani 

May Safety Dept Report 

DDN article re:  Chickens 

Sinclair College Fact Sheet 

Social Media Training 

MCD Letter 

Food Waste Recovery and Resource Program Letter 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

                   

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 







 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



          Linda Weprin 
          638 Garden Rd 
          Oakwood, OH 45419 

          6/20/2024 

           

Board of Zoning Appeals 
City of Oakwood  
Mr Ethan Kroger 
 
Dear Ethan, 
 
I am writing this letter to serve notice of my resignation from the BZA. This will take effect as of the date 
of this letter. 
 
I have had a great experience serving on this Board but it is time for me to leave and enable someone 
else to serve. 
 
I want to thank-you, Rob, Lori and the staff for this opportunity to serve the City of Oakwood. I have 
enjoyed meeting new citizens and staff while serving. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Linda Weprin 
 
 

 





 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



MEMORANDUM 
 
 

TO:  BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS MEMBERS 
 
FROM: ETHAN KROGER 
 
SUBJECT: CANCELLATION OF JULY 11 MEETING  
 
DATE:  JUNE 21, 2024 
 

 
The Board of Zoning Appeals meeting on Thursday, July 11, 2024 has been cancelled 
due to a lack of agenda items. The next regularly scheduled meeting is at 4:30 p.m. on 
Thursday, August 8, 2024. 
 
   
EK:ls 
c: Members of City Council  
 Norbert Klopsch, City Manager  
 Robert Jacques, Law Director 
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